
TO:  Mayor Montgomery and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:   Home wedding request 

 

DATE:  May 23, 2023 

 

 
BACKGROUND  

 

The City has received a request from a resident, Karry Bigalk, 501 4th St S, regarding an 

extension of noise limit time until midnight for a wedding to occur at the residence on June 

24, 2023.  The wedding and reception will be held in the yard, and wedding guests will be 

shuttled to the residence from parking lots and hotels.  The Bigalk’s are expecting up to 200 

people to attend and their plan is for the music to stop at 11pm and all guests shuttled to their 

cars or hotels by 12am.   

 

The Bigalk’s are requesting they be granted a waiver to the 10 pm noise ordinance (Section 

91) for that evening.  They have spoken with many of the neighbors and will have talked with 

all before the wedding.  The residence is surrounded by woods to the east and is above the 

houses to the west. 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Request motion and approval to grant a waiver until 12am for June 24, 2023 for the wedding 

at 501 4th St S. for noise restrictions as outlined above. 


